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Dates for your Diary 

Saturday 5th October 

Garden Sale Pytchley House 

Decoration of church for Harvest 

 

Sunday 6th October 

St. Faithôs Harvest Festival 

 

Thursday 10th October 

WI Meeting 

 

Saturday 12th October 

Possible extra Garden Sale 

Pytchley House 

 

Thursday 17th October 

Closing date for Shoe Box Appeal 

 

Saturday 19th October 

KSA Oktoberfest 

 

Sunday 27th October 

Clocks go back 

 

Thursday 31st October 

Halloween food and drink in 

Independent  Street 

 

Wednesday 6th November 

Drawing competition closing date  

 

Friday 8th November 

Oil Club order point  

 

Thursday 14th November 

W.I. Meeting 

 

Saturday 16th November 

Village Hall cinema 

 

Tuesday 19th November 

Garden & Produce Assn. AGM 

 

Thursday 21st November 

History Society AGM 

 

Saturday 23rd November 

St. Faithôs SC Quiz 

 

December (early notice) 

Friday 6th December 

St. Faithôs SC Coffee in the Kilsby 

Room 

School Christmas Fayre 

Saturday 7th December 

Switch-on of Christmas tree lights 

 
This issue includes a questionnaire about our village church.  St. Faithôs is 
a very important part of Kilsby and its heritage and we hope that everyone 
will take the time to give their views about its future.  More immediately, 
there is a request for help with decorating the church ready for the 
Harvest Festival on 6th October and for donations of produce. 
 
Elsewhere, there is an encouraging report on the progress being made 
with the proposed Kilsby Good Neighbours scheme, and a request from 
the ever-resourceful W.I. for wool and knitters to help them prepare 
another spectacular yarn-bombing of the village to celebrate the 
centenary of the local WI in 2021. 
 
There is a report on the recent successful Flower and Produce Show and 
one from the school about the various interesting and educational things 
the pupils have been doing, as well as a piece about the work of the 
Speedwatch group, which needs more help to continue its important work 
in tackling what is a major and growing problem in the village. 
 
The Kilsby School Association are planning an óOktoberfestô, and the 
Christmas Tree Committee have announced details of this yearôs event, 
as well as of the annual drawing competition which always produces 
some lovely pictures.  Other things to do over the coming months include 
another film at the Village Hall, a quiz, and the AGMs of several societies 
in the village. 
 
Following the success of the first charity garden sale at Pytchley House in 
August, Tom and Chris Clay have announced dates for a further one and 
possibly two sales of further óstuffô they have collected over their forty-five 
years living in Kilsby - this time to raise money for Alzheimerôs and 
Dementia charities.   
 
Finally, we carry an update on the future of The George Hotel, which is 
cautiously optimistic. 
 
We hope you find plenty to interest you in this edition. 

  Kilsby Kronickle 
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KILSBY PARISH COUNCIL 
(From Clare Valentine  Clerk & RFO to the Parish 
Council,  parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk) 
 

Parish Council vacancies and elections  
With politics in the forefront of news everywhere and 
changes underway to the principal authority, it may 
be interesting for readers to hear that next year there 
is a strong indication that there will be a Parish 
Council election for Kilsby in May 2020.  It is not 
confirmed yet due to a number of factors concerning 
the local government review, and of course Brexit. 
Currently Daventry District Councilôs advice is that 
there is a Structural Changes Order in draft going 
through Parliament, so we await confirmation of 
Parish Council elections for May 2020.  Kilsbyôs last 
election was in 2016, so ordinarily it is due in 2020.  
 
We mention this now as it is already time to start 
considering if you would like to become a Councillor 
and help shape the future of the parish into new and 
interesting times with local government. Joining 
Kilsby Parish Council is a real opportunity to help 
support and develop our community. Parish 
Councillors hold office for a term of four years, and if 
it is an election year in May 2020 we encourage 
applicants to stand for the election. We know Kilsby is 
renowned for having wonderful volunteers in all areas 
and we welcome great ideas so please do consider 
becoming a Parish Councillor.  
 
If this interests you and you would like to get involved 
please contact the Clerk, or a member of the Council 
for more information.  We currently do have two 
casual vacancies for co-option and urge candidates 
to apply.  Please ask for more information. 
 
Finance 
At this time of year, we review our budget. As the 
Proper Officer (Clerk) and the Responsible Financial 
Officer to the Council, I help support the Councillors 
with the budget process. We will hold a meeting in 
October to discuss and plan next yearôs budget and 
precept for 2020/2021. 
 
 I am proud to report that the external auditors have 
completed their audit (my first as Clerk) for Kilsby 
Parish Council over the summer with no comment. 
 
A National Lottery grant application has been 
submitted in support of the heritage trail project we 
plan to locate around Kilsby.  
 
Interesting progress is being made with those 
involved in the trial Urban Meadow, which it will be 
very enjoyable to watch grow and develop over time 
on Malt Mill Green (see Councillor Clive Thompsonôs 
report in the next column). 

 

 The Parish Council noticeboard is to be replaced 
with a new, modern and more versatile noticeboard 
to hold our information. The Parish Council are to 
apply to Daventry District Council for Section 106 
monies under the outdoor sports category for the 
Recreation Ground, which is something to look 
forward to. 
 
Traffic management 
It was alarming to note the volume of speeding traffic 
captured travelling through the village during 
Speedwatch this summer. The Speedwatch Team 
will continue their great efforts to reduce speeding 
traffic through Kilsby and we will give as much 
support as we are able with the ongoing traffic 
management campaign. There are police funding 
options we plan to look into regarding traffic calming 
and speed awareness measures and we are in 
discussion with NCC Highways. 
 
If you have an interest in getting involved with safety 
and traffic calming in Kilsby, the group would 
welcome additional help please.  (See separate 
report from the Speedwatch Group on page 15.) 
 
As we now have dark nightôs drawing in and the 
clocks will soon go back, we can look forward to 
autumnal festivities and celebrations. Please be 
mindful of others and be safe. 
 
Clare Valentine 

 

Report by Councillor Clive 
Thompson  
(Tel: 07769 586980) 
 
Plans to establish a trial urban meadow in Kilsby are 
ongoing. Many thanks to those who replied to the 
request for input ï the response was overwhelmingly 
positive. At the present time the favoured location is 
Malt Mill Green and the Council is working with the 
Kilsby Garden and Produce Association and other 
interested parties to develop a detailed and costed 
proposal.  
 

Crime and Policing 

Crime in the village 

Two reports of crime in the village have reached me 
via the Neighbourhood Watch email alerts since my 
last report in the Kronickle. In the early hours of 
Saturday 17th August someone made an 
unsuccessful attempt to gain entry to a property in 
Hall Close by forcing the living room window.  On 
Saturday 31st August a car was stolen from 
Normandy Fields Way (Cildes Croft). I am not aware 
if the vehicle was subsequently recovered. 

(Cont. On page 4)      

 

 

 

mailto:parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk
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(Cont. From page 3) 

There have been numerous reports of burglaries and 

similar crimes in the towns and villages in the area, 

so, despite the low crime rate in the village itself, it is 

important to remain vigilant and keep an eye out for 

suspicious activity which should be reported to the 

police on 101 or via the police website: 

www.northants.police.uk  

  

Also, the police continue to appeal for any 

information relating to illegal sheep slaughtering in 

the area. The most recent incident that Iôm aware of 

occurred in the Thornby area in the early hours of 

Monday 9th September.   

 

Neighbourhood Watch 

In August I took over as Co-ordinator of the Kilsby 

Neighbourhood Watch (NHW) scheme. These days 

NHW is primarily an óon-lineô affair, so to become a 

member you sign up through the website and in so 

doing you agree to receive information by email 

disseminated by the police or from me, the NHW co-

ordinator. By default, these emails are limited to 

information directly relating to crimes in Barby and 

Kilsby and the immediate surrounding areas. 

 

If there is one subject which unites us as residents of 

Kilsby village it is surely the desire to keep ourselves 

safe from crime and harm. So I see NHW primarily 

as a means of keeping villagers informed about 

crime, security and policing matters, thus enabling us 

to take appropriate precautions. In my capacity as 

NHW co-ordinator, and as Parish Councillor with the 

brief for crime awareness and police liaison, I attend 

a number of meetings from which I can obtain useful 

information, and I can pass on this information via 

the NHW system when necessary. 

 

Currently we have fifty members of the Kilsby NHW 

scheme. If you would like to join, hereôs what you 

should do: 

 

¶ Go to the Northamptonshire Neighbourhood 
Watch home page at www.northantsnhw.co.uk 

 
¶ Enter your postcode and click óSearchô. 
 
¶ Click on óKilsbyô (D60)ô which is our scheme. 
 
¶ You will be presented with a map of the 

village.  If you scroll down you will see a 
picture of me and, to the right, a yellow box 
with the words óApply to joinô.  Click this. 

 
¶ You will then be taken through a registration 

process (involving the usual request for a 
password). 

  - Note that the email address you  
  provide will be your Username by  
  default. 
  - When asked ñHow can we contact  
  you?ò just leave the default option for  
  email. Ignore óAdvanced Settingsô. 
  - When asked ñWho can contact youò  

  tick óNeighbourhood Watchô and óThe  

  Policeô. 
  - When asked ñAre you involved with  

  Neighbourhood Watch?ò click óJoin Usô. 
  - The system then presents you with ó 

  Kilsby (D60)ô as the scheme you want to 

  join. Click óProceed to next stepô 
  - Youôre asked to confirm a verification 

  number, and that ends the process. 

 
¶ You are sent an email to confirm the email 

 address you have supplied is correct. 

 
¶ I am then sent an email informing me that you 
 wish to join, which I will agree, and you 
 receive a further email confirming this. 
 
If you get stuck please contact me and I will try and 
help. I look forward to receiving lots of requests for 
new members! 

 

http://www.northants.police.uk
http://www.northantsnhw.co.uk
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FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR CATHERINE LOMAX 
(Tel: 822483, 22 Daventry Road, Kilsby, CV23 8XF, clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk) 

Unitary Authority 
Whatôs happening to our District and County 
Council? The Structural Change Order (SCO), 
giving effect to the establishment of the new unitary 
authorities, is at the draft stage, and will now be 
scrutinised by lawyers. I understand that the 
document follows closely already accepted SCOs in 
other parts of the country, so no great changes are 
expected. Details are, however, not yet available. 
The only possible uncertainty is what effect Brexit 
and a general election might have, and whether the 
prorogation of Parliament will hold up the necessary 
legislation. In the meantime, discussions on 
alignment of policies and services between the 
three existing authorities continue. 
 
Climate Change 
A Daventry District Council (DDC) Task Panel is 
considering Climate Emergency, and what steps 
DDC might take to mitigate climate change. As the 
United Nations discuss this today (as I write), it is 
perhaps something to which we should all turn our 
minds and consider what personal actions we can 
take. 
 

Good Neighbours Schemes 
Four Good Neighbour Schemes are now operating 
in the district, with 88 volunteers helping 160 
residents. I await developments in Kilsby with 
interest.  (Eds.  See page 16 for a report on 
progress with setting up a scheme in Kilsby.) 
 
Garden Waste Collection Service 
More than 21,000 households are signed up to the 
collection of garden waste. This brings in an income 
to the council. 
 
 
Catherine 
clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk; 822203 

 
 

 

mailto:clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk
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FRANCES CONOPO (FRAN) 
 
We would like to thank all who sent cards, flowers 
and messages of condolences on the death of our 
dear mum Fran and those who attended her 
funeral  it has been overwhelming. 
 
Following the service a donation of £525 has been 
sent to Cancer UK 
 
Many thanks 
Suzanne and Robin  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wanted 
 

Volunteers for Church Bell Ringers and 
Handbell Ringers 

 
Please contact Mr Peter Box on   

01788 824162 

PHIL FRANCIS 
 

Lilian Francis and Phil's family would like to thank 
everyone for their cards and support over the past 
few months in connection with Phil's death. It has 
been very meaningful. 

PHONE BOX 
(From Lesley Loader, Tel: 822246) 
 
If you are contributing books to the book exchange 
in the old phone box please remember that this is 
for paperbacks only.   Could you also please make 
sure that you do not put any books on top of the 
lower row because doing so blocks sight of 
important information about how to access the 
defibrillator which would be essential in an 
emergency. The instruction to dial 999 and ask for 
the Ambulance Service to obtain the access code 
must be visible at all times.   
 
If there is not enough room for further paperbacks, 
why not select a few to take away and dispose of 
elsewhere, leaving yours to ring the changes. 
Charity bags sometimes take books and village 
organisations have stalls at events such as the 
school May Day. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

ST. FAITHôS SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
(From Margaret Dean, Tel: 822724) 
 
Coffee in Church on 3rd September realised 
£109.50.  Thank you to everyone who came. 
 
Our Quiz is on Saturday 23rd November, 7.00 pm 
for 7.30 pm.   Tickets are £10.00, to include supper.  
Bring your own drink and glasses.   Teams of 4-6.     
I have already got seven teams so book yours early 
- itôs a good night.  
 
Christmas Coffee in the Kilsby Room on Friday 6th 
December, 10.30 am - 12.00 noon. £2.50 on the 
door.  Raffle and tombola.  Do try and come. We will 
look forward to seeing you all. 
 
We could do with one or two new members on the 
Social Committee now we have lost Pam and Kathy 
has moved away.  Itôs not a very onerous job and 
there are only four of us to see to everything at the 
moment, although we are extremely grateful to 
those who do help.  If you are interested, please get 
in touch. 

DECORATING ST. FAITHôS 
FOR THE HARVEST FESTIVAL 
(From the Churchwardens) 

 
We shall be decorating the church on the morning of 
Saturday 5th October, from 9.30 am onwards, ready 
for the Harvest Festival service the next day. 
 
Please come along to help if you can.  There will be 
produce to be arranged as well as flowers so you 
donôt need to be a skilled flower arranger.  Everyone 
is welcome. 
 
We should also be grateful if people could bring 
along gifts of flowers, foliage, fruit, vegetables and 
other produce to help decorate our lovely church for 
this Festival. 
 
We look forward to seeing you. 
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LOSS FROM ALLOTMENT 
From Bracken Thompson 
brackentracy@hotmail.com 
 
I have an allotment on the Poors Charity Land off 
the Crick Bridleway. I have had the allotment for 8-
10 years now. Usually I cultivate it and get a good 
crop including all sorts of salads and veggies. 
However, this year I am awaiting a hip replacement 
operation which has meant my allotment has pretty 
much been left alone, since I have been unable to 
dig it or look after it properly. This does not mean I 
do not want to, but simply that I have not been able 
to do any heavy gardening.  
 
Despite this I have managed to visit and do what I 
can. I grow quite a lot of fruit and this has given me 
pleasure seeing it grow despite the problems I am 
currently having. My partner has done his best to try 
to stay on top of the weeds for me by strimming the 
allotment regularly so, although there are no crops 
other than the fruit, it is obviously not a disused 
allotment. He has also spent time fixing fences and 
the gates.  
 
My partner spent quite some time a couple of weeks 
ago strimming everything so I would be able to get 
onto the allotment and pick my pears and quinces. I 
am currently walking with a stick and I am pretty 
unstable. My operation is due in October and I am 
writing this in the middle of September so you can 
probably imagine the state of my walking right now. 
 
I went up there on Sunday only to find all of my 
pears and quinces, which were there two weeks 
ago, have been stolen off the trees.  
 
I hope the thief will read this and have the decency 
to feel some kind of remorse, because although my 
allotment has not been cultivated this year, that 
does not mean the fruit is free for thieves to take 
and this has upset me very much. I am already very 
frustrated at not being able to do any gardening 
without this having happened as well. I also hope 
that the thief, who probably thought the quinces 
were pears, finds them to be as bitter as I feel right 
now about this incident. 

KILSBY OIL CLUB 
 
The next order points for the Oil Club are: 
Friday November 8th and Friday January 10th.      
 
We will be open to receive orders for nine days, 
closing a week on the Sunday following the 
announcement.  Members will be advised of the 
price and delivery dates when the buying process 
has been completed early the following week. 
 

Anyone interested in joining the Club, or helping out 
with the ordering process, should contact 
kilsbyoilclub@gmail.com 

Kilsby Church 100 Club 
 
Established to support the restoration and 
maintenance of St. Faith's Church, we are currently 
fewer than one hundred members. 
 
The annual cost is £60 and there is the opportunity 
to win a cash prize each month.  If if you would like 
to join, please call Lorna Griffiths on 823246 for 
further details. 

WALKING GROUP 
(From Lesley Loader, ljloader@btinternet.com 
Tel: 822246/07783521052) 
  

First Thursday and Third Sunday of the Month: 
 
October     Thursday 3rd October   9.30 am start 
                  Sunday  20th October 10.00 am start 
 
November  Thursday 7th November   9.30 am start 
                   Sunday  17th November 10.00 start 
 
Meet at The White House, Chapel Street 
 

More info from Lesley Loader 
ljloader@btinternet.com 
822246 or 07783521052 
 

mailto:ljloader@btinternet.com
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BARKING MAD  
Happy Dogs! Happy Holiday!  

Happy You! 

 

 

 

 
 

GARDEN SALE AT PYTCHLEY 
HOUSE ON 17th AUGUST 2019 
(from Christine and Tom Clay, Tel: 822373) 
  
This is just a too-brief note to thank all those who 
turned up, and particularly those who spent money so 
generously at the sale on Saturday 17th August. 
  
Thanks also to the ñDobson sistersò and nieces and 
volunteers (ably led by Sue who ran the sale ówith an 
iron fist in a velvet glove!ô), all those who helped 
setting up and those who helped clearing away. 
  
The result of all your efforts was that £460 went off to 
Breast Cancer, a brilliant result and well worth doing! 
  
So much so that weôre going to do another similar 
sale on 5th October see below. 
  
  

ANOTHER GARDEN SALE AT 
PYTCHLEY HOUSE  
ON 5TH/12TH OCTOBER 2019 
(from Christine and Tom Clay, Tel: 822373) 
  
The clearance of 45 years of valuable [well ïish!] 
collectibles continues and many will be on sale in the 
garden of Pytchley House on 5th October from 11.00 
am until 3.00 pm. It will again be master-minded by 
the formidable Sue Dobson. 
(It WILL be sunny!!) 
 
Given the time of year, the number of items to sell 
and our need to fit in with the time scale of all you 
potential buyers, OR if its wet or cold on the 5th,OR if 
there are things left over, we might run another 
similar sale on 12th October!  Watch for notices in the 
windows and on the walls of Pytchley to see dates 
and times. 
  
This time weôre adding to the (valuableïish) 
decorative items, cooking pots, crockery etc, garden 
tools, garden furniture, books, vinyl records, etc, etc. 
  
Who mentioned Christmas presents? (Soon be here 
you know.) 
  
This time, proceeds are going to Alzeimerôs and 
Dementia charities. 
  
So do please come along, itôll be a jolly social 
occasion if nothing else. And letôs see if we can get 
past the £460 raised on 17th August. 
  
Remember, everything must go! Even the Clays!! 
 
(Eds.  After 45 years in Kilsby, during which the 
Clays have been very actively involved in every 
aspect of village life, they will be greatly missed.  
We wish them well for the future.) 

THE GEORGE HOTEL 
(From the Editors) 

Latest news from Star Pubs & Bars 

There has been a regrettable delay to desired 
timescale due to the need to investigate unforeseen 
additional costs to the refurbishment plan.  This had 
an impact on the allocation of funds from the 
national refurbishment budget, which is operated on 
a first come first served basis. 

Nathan Darby the Business Development Manager 
for Star Pubs & Bars in Coventry and Rugby now 
has a very credible business plan from some very 
experienced individuals to whom the Pub has been 
offered.  Although legal arrangements are yet to be 
signed, there is a degree of confidence that work on 
the site could start in January/February 2020.  

BARKING MAD  
Happy Dogs! Happy Holiday!  

Happy You! 

 

 
If you love dogs but canôt commit to the full time 
responsibility of having a dog of your own, or 
you have a very sociable dog who would enjoy a 
friend coming to stay for a sleepover or holiday 
cover, then contact Lin on 01788 422288 visit 
our website www.barkingmad.uk.com to find out 
more. 
 
"We enjoy looking after peopleôs dogs as it 
gives us pleasure to think they have come home 
from home.ò  Host Carol, Barking Mad Website 

http://www.barkingmad.uk.com
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